Hot Spring Valley Irrigation District

Board of Directors

Regular Meeting
May 8, 2008
5:00 p.m.
Minutes

The regular April meeting of the Hot Spring Valley Irrigation District was called to order by President John Picotte at 5:00 p.m.  All Directors were present.

A motion was made by Director Sponseller to approve the minutes of the April 10, 2008 regular meeting.  The motion was seconded by Director Dolby.  All ayes, motion carried.

MATTERS INITIATED BY THE PUBLIC: In response to a question asked by Richard Jennings, new hire Cindy Rodgers will be monitoring Boxler Dam as well as Big Sage and Rattlesnake Diversion while Watermaster Ross is recuperating from surgery. Brandy Ross will help with training Cindy for this position. 
Pete Carey advised conservation use and release of water. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT

The financial report for May 2008 was read.  Director Sponseller made a motion to approve the financial report and pay bills.  Director Dolby seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:

Richard Jennings Settlement Agreement: 
1.  Water Distribution Policy:  The Board received a draft of the new Water Distribution Policy from Dick Shanahan.  Dick had emphasized that the document should be gone over carefully and any changes or comments the District would like to make should be noted and forwarded to him. A special meeting will be held on May 15, 2008  at 5:00pm to discuss any changes.
2.  District Voting Legislation:  The Senate Bill #1117 was passed by the  Senate. Willy Hagge represented the District on 4/16/08. 
Water Monitoring Plan Status:  Kip Lybarger has completed the Big Sage Capacity Curve. Director Dolby made a motion to approve the Capacity Curve. Director Sponseller seconded the motion. All ayes, motion carried. 
Carey Ranch Inquiry:  Re: Lymbaur Dam:  Attorney Dick Shanahan has informed the district that it would not be advisable to assist with any costs in the repair of the dam due to “use of public funds” concerns. The Board agreed to follow the advice of council.
NEW BUSINESS: 
1. Big Sage opening:  The District was informed by Willy Hagge that the headgate will be open May 9, 2008. Big Sage started the season with 19.6’ –or- 21,000af.
2.  DWR Inspection:  Bill Pendelton inspected Big Sage on 4/16/08. Except for loose hasp on the downstream control house, no problems were found.
3.  Staff Training:  The Board asked for approval to send Brandy Ross for training on the Brown Act in Sacramento this month. Director Sponseller made a motion to approve the training. Director Dolby seconded the motion. All ayes, motion carried.  
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  The Board did not go into Executive Session.
There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion was made by Director Sponseller to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Director Dolby. All ayes, motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 PM by President John Picotte.

_____________________________

Approved:  ___________________

